MSU RETIREES ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

 December 7, 2011
The meeting of the MSU Retirees Association was held on Wednesday, December 7, 2011, at 10:00 a.m. in the conference room on the second floor of the Nisbet Building. 
Present:    Gale Arent,  Nancy Craig,  John Forsyth, Andy Johanson,  Al LeBlanc, Marilyn Rothert, Patrick Scheetz, Joan Smith, Ron Smith, Bob Wenner, Darlene Wennner, and Gordon Williams.
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m.  with a moment of silence for those who died and were injured on December 7, 1941.  Bob Wenner moved that the September meeting minutes be approved, as corrected.  Motion was seconded by Marilyn Rothert. Bob mentioned that he will check out a problem in which supplies and postage expenses, likely belonging to another account, are being charged to the MSURA account .  Similarly, donations to MSURA are likely not being recorded correctly or in a timely manner, since he and others have been told of donations which are not reflected in our reports.
Vice President Report:  Ron Smith indicated that subscriptions are now on track with the budgeted amount.  Ron brought forward a solicitation by the North American Indigenous student organization for funding to help with their annual festival.  The board agreed that we neither have funding for that purpose, nor have the authorization to use MSURA funds for that or similar purposes.
 President’s Report:  Patrick complemented Board members on using their initiative to do what they are responsible fordoing, and thereby making  his job easier. He shared a legislative update whereby the State of Michigan enacted a 1 per cent tax on medical claims which goes into effect on January 1, 2012.  This new 1 per cent tax will be paid by insurers that provide fully-insured plans, and by third party claims administrators in the case of self-funded plans.  The tax is intended to help fund Michigan’s Medicaid program and will be paid quarterly beginning on April 30, 2012.  The new tax applies to most health care claims, but not all.  Some exempt claims include: services for residents received outside of the state, deductibles, co-pays and coinsurance claims, flexible spending reimbursements, federal employee health benefit claims, workers’ compensation claims and Medicare claims.  Some insurers may show this taxable amount on statements as a separate line item, and other insurers may simply build it into their rates.  

Those present were also reminded that the State of Michigan will also begin to tax pensions at 4.25 per cent in the New Year.  Be sure to read information sent by TIAA-CREF and other pension plan administrators to determine if you qualify for one of the tax exemptions and to complete any paperwork required by the retirement plan administrator.
VP Report continued: Ron Smith reminded members that the December membership program with Head Hockey Coach Anastos will be held on the club level of Munn Ice Arena.  There should be no problem with parking.  The capacity of the room is approximately 50.  In January 2012, our speaker will be Kelly Bishop, Assistant Vice President of Strategic Initiatives.  The February 6th speaker will be Charles Ballard and in March we will have our annual medical and benefit update with Human Resources staff.  In April , Jim Spackman will lead the discussion with information about a new museum at Fort Custer.  May 7th is our annual membership luncheon meeting and April we will also tour the F-RIB facility and hear the latest plans and developments of this tremendous high energy physics program.  

Human Resources Update:  We have been notified that postal address changes of retirees must come to Human Resources in writing or via email only directly from the retiree and not through MSURA; such changes will not be accepted over the phone.  There was some discussion that MSU retirees have $2000 in life insurance and that a letter to that effect went out from the insurer, Prudential.  Few members of the Board were aware of either the letter or the service.  Patrick will scan the letter and send it out to Board members. 
Health Benefits Report: Marilyn reported that the committee had not met because they had no problems or issues for which they needed to meet.  She has drafted Frequently Asked Questions/Answers (FAQs) for inclusion in upcoming newsletters.  Some retirees have reported long lines at the Clinical Center Pharmacy recently when filling prescriptions.  Marilyn relayed that having more than 250 prescriptions to fill per day is not unusual for the MSU Clinical Center Pharmacy. Members were reminded that they can obtain prescription refills from the MSU pharmacy located at Olin Health Center and that some retirees find that more convenient.
Office Management: No report from Gale Gower.  John Forsyth reported there are no significant address errors now in the MSURA database.  Brenda was complemented on  doing an excellent job getting the letters to new retirees out in a timely basis from the data being reported via the MSURA database. 

United Way Report:  Darlene Wenner reported that our numbers are still down from one year ago.  To date in 2011, MSURA has received 217 pledges totaling $48,775 while in 2011, we received 254 pledges, which totaled $54, 427.  Darlene indicated that MSURA and the United Way continue to experience delayed pledge and donation processing through the MSU Office of the Controller because of reported staff shortages.
Membership Committee:  Nancy Craig reported that Kay Butcher and Fred Graham have submitted suggestions for revision of the MSURA member brochure.  A final draft will be brought to the February MSURA Board meeting for approval.  In the meantime, board members were asked to submit electronic versions of suitable pictures for the new brochure. 
Newsletter:  Al LeBlanc asked that someone in attendance draft a newsletter article covering the December speaker program and provide pictures if possible.  He indicated that due to economic considerations each local newsletter will be kept to four pages and the other international newsletters to multiples of four pages, (likely 12 or 16 pages).  It was reiterated that newsletters for which outside sponsors pay go to all MSURA members while those with no sponsor go only to paid subscribers.  

Gordon Williams reported that 3,100 retirees and current MSU executive management staff are now getting E-notices.   Andy Johanson reminded everyone  to check out the MSURA Facebook page, the revised MSURA website and the pictures on both.  Finally, Patrick, on behalf of Gale Arent, Chair of the Awards Committee, asked those present to nominate persons for the 2011-2012 Volunteer of Year Award.  

The next meeting of this group will be Wednesday, January 4 , 2012  at 10 a.m. in Room 125 Nisbet Building.  The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Joan G. Smith, Secretary
